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September 20, 2017
CERTIFIED 7015 1730 0001 5694 2898

Rebecca Stone, General Engineer

Attn: Director, Division of Security Policy

Office of Nuclear Security and Incident Response
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Washington, DC 20555-0001

Docket No. 40-3392; License No. SUB-526
SUBJECT: HONEYWELL METROPOLIS WORKS RESPONSE TO RAls FOR PHYSICAL PROTECTION

On February 9, 2017, Honeywell Metropolis Works submitted to the USNRC an application for renewal of USNRC
Source Materials License SUB-526; the application also included the submittal of an Environmental Report. On
August 3, 2017, the USNRC provided to Honeywell Requests for Additional Information (RAI) on the following section
of the License Application:

e Section 13.0 Physical Protection

This letter transmits Honeywell’'s responses to the subject RAIs. To the extent that Honeywell has identified the need
for changes to the submitted License Renewal Application or its supporting documents, the enclosed RAIl responses
include the proposed changes in the form of mark-ups of the affected text. Please note that Honeywell intends to
include the proposed changes in a future revision of the License Renewal Application or its supporting documents, as
appropriate.

We hope that you find the enclosed materials to be complete and that our responses are helpful in furthering your
review of Honeywell's License Renewal Application. If you have questions or comments regarding this submittal,
please contact Mark Wolf, Nuclear Compliance Director, at (618) 309-5013.

Sincerely,

L

eff Fulks
Plant Manager

Enclosure: Responses to RAls on Section 13.0 Physical Protection of the MTW License Renewal Application



ccC:

Attn: Tilda Liu

U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission, Region II
245 Peachtree Center Ave. NE, Suite 1200
Atlanta, GA 30303-1257



